2019-20 Subtraction of Public Pension income from MN income tax – HF2125: SF151 & HF866
To:
Members of Conference Tax Committee HF 2125
From:
Scott Halstead, Legislative V.P. for the MN Federation of NARFE
3271 Woodbridge St.

Shoreview, MN  55126-3067

651/486-9861   snhalstead@gmail.com

On behalf of the Minnesota federal retirees covered by the Civil Service Retirement System (CSRS) and State/ Local Government retirees that did not pay into Social Security, I request that you include SF 151 and HF 866 in the Omnibus tax bill.  The Senate Tax Committee had a hearing for SF 151 and the House of Representatives had a hearing for HF 866. 
Most Minnesota retirees that receive Social Security have a portion or all of their Social Security exempt from State Income tax.  Beginning in 1987, CSRS annuitants and other State and Local Government retirees have not received similar tax relief on their annuities.   This discrepancy should come to an end.  Federal CSRS retirees including survivors receive a monthly annuity; almost all have very good Federal health insurance including medications coverage, Medicare and may have Long term Care Insurance.  Most CSRS retirees are not a financial burden to Minnesota.   
 I respectfully request that you pass public pension state income tax relief to create parity with Social Security recipients.  No retirees should be overlooked and discriminated against by our state's leaders. 
